PULASKI TOWNSHIP REGULAR MEETING September 14, 2015

The Pulaski Township Supervisors meeting was called to order at 6:30 P. M. in the Township Building, 3401 Sunflower Road, New Brighton, PA by the Chairman of the Board, Mr. George Hage. Mr. Hage led the Pledge to the Flag.

In attendance were the following people: Police Chief VanFossan, John Malack, Casey Zachodni, Debbie and Ray Hickman,. Norman Bible, Nellie Loftus and Attorney Budicak.

A motion was made by Doug Margetic and seconded by Byron Mooney to accept the minutes of the Regular Meeting of August 10, 2015. Vote on the motion was: Mr. Hage, yes; Mr. Margetic, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes. The motion was carried.

A motion was made by Doug Margetic and seconded by Doug Margetic to accept the Treasurer's Report and to pay the bills. Vote on the motion was: Mr. Hage, yes; Mr. Margetic, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes. The motion was carried.

A moment of silence was held in memory of Donald E. Moore, former Supervisor who served the Township for twenty years.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mrs. Debbie Hickman said the dumpster is gone in her neighbor's front yard.

Mrs. Nellie Loftus said there is still water on 47th Street and complained about a hole along the road. Mr. Margetic said he and the roadman would check it out tomorrow and see what can be done.

CORRESPONDENCE

The following correspondence was received:

- 1. Beaver County Planning Commission minutes of July 21, 2015.
- 2. PSATS NewsBulletin August/ September, 2015 Issue
- 3. Letter from the New Brighton Legion asking for help with the expenses of the Veteran's Day Observance.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

<u>Police:</u> Chief Charles VanFossan was present. A report for August, 2015 with a total of 49 calls was given to the supervisors. He had nothing new to report.

<u>Fire Department:</u> Alan Hickey was present. There were five fire calls: three in Daugherty Township and two in Pulaski. Mr. Hickey stated that they have twelve new members and they will be going for training for Fire Fighter #1 in January.

<u>Code Enforcement/Zoning Officer:</u> Mr. Thomas Albanese was on vacation, but he submitted his report for August, 2015 and it will be put on file. Attorney Budicak said that Mr. Albanese asked him to file two liens in the court house which he will be doing soon.

Roads: Mike Zachodni has been busy in August, working on the equipment, cutting grass and weed whacking, patching pot holes, litter patrol, checking and cleaning catch basins on 34th Street, 41st Avenue 41st Street and 44th Street, sweeping intersections and worked on the tractor. The report will be put on file.

A motion was made by George Hage and seconded by Doug Margetic to accept the Committee Reports. Vote on the motion: Mr. Hage, yes; Mr. Margetic, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes. The motion was carried.

OLD BUSINESS

Attorney Budicak needs picture for his case about the truck.

NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made by George Hage and seconded by Doug Margetic to donate \$100.00 to the American Legion Post #19 to help defray expenses for the Veterans Day Observance. Vote on the motion: Mr. Hage, yes; Mr. Margetic, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes. The motion was carried.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mr. Hage reminded everyone of the "Buck-a-month" for the Fire Department.

The next regular meeting will be October 12, 2015 at 6:30 P. M.

A motion was made by Doug Margetic and seconded by George Hage to adjourn the meeting at 6:46 P. M. Vote the motion: Mr. Hage, yes; Mr. Margetic, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes. The motion was carried.

Respectfully submitted

Mable Henn Secretary